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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

Overnight a ceiling in one of our Kindergarten classrooms collapsed at Hayes Park Public School. 
The room was unable to be used and students and staff were relocated to the library.  

We engaged contractors immediately to complete investigations and begin ceiling restoration work.  

As an added precautionary measure, we moved students and staff from 7 nearby classrooms while 
the damage was investigated. These students and staff were moved to the hall and undercover 
shade structure for the remainder of the day.  

We expect students and staff from the 7 other classrooms to return to their normal learning spaces 
tomorrow, Friday 8 March 2024. The Kindergarten class will remain in the library until the work is 
completed.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

If you have any enquiries about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the 
details below. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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